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Minutes 
Committee of the Whole 

January 23, 2009 
 
 
The Penn Manor School Board met as a Committee of the Whole at 4:01 p.m. in the Board 
Room at Manor Middle School.  The meeting was called to order by Board President, Mr. C. 
Willis Herr.  The following members were present:  Mr. DeLuca, Dr. Frerichs, Mrs. Friedman 
(arrived at 4:05 p.m.), Mr. Herr, Mr. Hoke, Mr. Long and Mr. Rintz, Mr. Schlotzhauer 
(arrived at 4:04 p.m.) and Mrs. Wert (arrived at 4:05 p.m.).  Present from the administrative 
staff were Mr. Stewart, Mr. Johnston, Dr. Leichliter, Ms. Pollock and Mr. Skrocki.  Mr. Ed 
Arnold, Millersville Borough Manager, Mr. Scott Bailey, Millersville Borough Council 
President, Mrs. Linda Deal, Millersville Borough Council member, Mr. William Laudien, 
Lancaster Township Borough Manger, Ms. Kathy Wasong, Lancaster Township Council 
member, Mr. Larry Alexander, Mrs. Rhoades, and Mrs. Howard.   
 
The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss the annexation of Comet Field from 
Lancaster Township to Millersville Borough.  Questions were asked by board members and 
discussion ensued regarding legal jurisdiction for Penn Manor’s resource officer, zoning 
issues and sewage handling.  Board members concluded that there were too many unanswered 
questions to vote on this item at the present time.  The Board decided to table the annexation 
of Comet Field. 
 
The Committee of the Whole adjourned at 4:38 p.m. on a motion by Dr. Frerichs, a second by 
Mr. Long, and a unanimous voice vote. 
 
 
____________________________ _________________________ 
C. Willis Herr, President Paula E. Howard, Secretary 
 


